Full Planning Committee - 11  September  2012
Agenda Update
5.1
KET/2012/0189
51 Charles Street, Kettering

Addendum to Planning Considerations - section 4 Impact on residential amenity 

To the far south-west corner of the site there exists an external access stairway to a 1st floor flat at no. 47 Charles Street.  The flat was converted in 2006 and includes a small roof garden.  The flat is accessed by an external metal staircase which leads to the roof garden and the flat entrance.  The roof garden measures 3.8m wide by 4.2m deep and is 3.3m high.  There would be a degree of overlooking from the top of this stairway and from the roof garden to the garden of proposed plot no. 1.  However, it is not considered that this would result in an unacceptable level of overlooking, when judged against CSS Policy 13 (l). 

Due to the proposed siting of the new dwellings, the majority of the 3.8m wide roof garden (2.1m) would face the blank gable end of plot 1, and there would be no overlooking of the new dwelling's windows from the garden. Only 1.7m of the roof garden's width would directly face the rear garden of proposed plot 1, at a distance of 2.8m. This overlooking is mitigated by a 1m boundary fence around the roof garden and an existing 4.3m brick wall which runs along the boundary of the site. The level of overlooking is the same as the existing overlooking from the roof garden of the adjacent garden of no. 49 Charles Street.

There is the potential for direct overlooking of proposed plot 1 from a person stood at the top of the staircase; however this is mitigated by the site's existing 4.3m brick wall. Moreover, the primary use of this area as an access route must be considered. The frequency of this overlooking is, therefore, likely to be very low.

his consideration does not result in an increased level of overlooking to any existing property; rather the resulting degree of overlooking would be only to a new dwelling. It would be the free choice of prospective new residents of this dwelling to decide whether the degree of overlooking was too great. 

Recommendation - Additional Informative Note: 

As directed by the North Northamptonshire Biodiversity SPD; because the proposal involves demolition of existing buildings, this may affect bats and birds which are protected by law. This should be determined prior to demolition commencing. Natural England must be contacted regarding licensing if bats are found.

New Plans:

Location Plan (received 29 March 2012) replaced by amended Location Plan (received 

11/09/12)
Proposed Block Plan (received 20 August 2012) replaced by amended Proposed Block Plan (received 11/09/12)

5.2
KET/2012/0412
42 Burghley Street, Kettering

No update

5.3
KET/2012/0436
22 Kenilworth Drive, Kettering

Further comment received on 7th September 2012 requesting that, should the application be given approval, the decision document notes that the parking spaces shown on the approved plans have not been approved as the driveway constitutes a shared access.

Officer's Response:
This statement regarding parking and the shared access driveway is included as an informative on the decision and, therefore, will be included in the decision notice.

5.4
KET/2012/0438
17 Cedar Road, Kettering

No update

5.5
KET/2012/0446
2 Ragsdale Street, Rothwell

No update

